Editors’ Notes

The Council on Research in Economic History announces a prize of one
thousand dollars for the best paper on the subject, “Interpreting Long-Term
Economic Growth: An Evaluation of Past Attempts and Future Possibilities.”
Competition is open to all scholars, the judges only being excluded. The prize
will be awarded if, in the opinion of the judges, the best manuscript is an accept-
able one. The judges may, in their discretion, divide the prize between two of the
contestants.

Essays should not exceed 40,000 words, be in English, and conform to the
major literary and typographical conventions of THE JournaL oF Economic
Hisrory, Manuscripts should be submitted, in duplicate, to Harold F. Williamson,
Secretary, The Council on Research in Economic History, 629 Noyes Street, Evans-
ton, Illinois, and be postmarked no later than July 15, 1964. The manuscripts
should contain no evidence of the author’s identity, but should be accompanied
by an identifying letter.

The annual meeting of the Conference on the History of Western America
will be held in Denver, Colorado October 11-13, 1962, at the Albany Hotel, with
the University of Denver as the host institution. Robert G. Athearn of the Uni-
versity of Colorado is program chairman, and Allen D. Breck of the University
of Denver is in charge of local arrangements. Papers to be presented will represent
disciplines in the social sciences, the humanities, and the sciences. A preliminary
program is available.
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